

Via email: MinistersSeniorsAccessibility@ontario.ca

June 12, 2025

Hon. Raymond Cho Minister for Seniors and Accessibility

Dear Minister Cho:

Re: June is Seniors Month 2025 - Proclamation

Council of the Township of Oro-Medonte, at its June 11, 2025, Council meeting, received correspondence from the Ministry for Seniors and Accessibility re: *June is Seniors Month 2025*, and Request for proclamation.

Please be advised that Council is in support of "June is Seniors Month" and this letter has been posted on the township's website.

Council and staff deeply value the unwavering commitment and dedication of seniors in our community. We will take this opportunity to celebrate and honour the incredible seniors among us. In recognition of their contributions, Council proudly declares June as Seniors Month!

Yours sincerely,

Randy Greenlaw

Mayor /vc

Cc: Council